AMERICAN SOCIETY OF PROFESSIONAL ESTIMATORS CH. 38

Please Join Us For Our
May 2ath Chapter Meeting

Living Building Challenge
“LEED on Steroids”

PRESENTED BY
Greg Speidel, Senior PM, HGC Construction

Greg is no stranger to sustainable construction. Since joining HGC
Construction in 2009, he has played an instrumental role in more
than a dozen LEED certified projects and has worked to maintain the
Cincinnati Zoo & Botanical Garden’s reputation as the, “Greenest
Zoo in America”. He continues to assist the zoo in leading the way
in sustainability and green initiatives through a series of largescale
construction projects that have enabled the zoo to green their daily
operations and to reduce their impact on the environment.

The Living Building Challenge is an international sustainable
building certification program created in 2006 by the non-profit In-
ternational Living Future Institute. It can be applied to development
at all scales, from buildings — both new construction and renovation
- to infrastructure, landscapes, neighborhoods and communities and
1s more rigorous than green certification schemes such as LEED.
Certification is based on actual, rather than modeled or anticipated,
performance. Therefore, projects must be operational for at least 12
consecutive months prior to evaluation.

Thursday May 25, 2017 @ 11:30am

HGC Construction

2831 Stanton Ave. Cincinnati, OH 45206

11:30 Networking, 12:00-12:45 Lunch & Presentation

Please Visit our Chapter Website at http://www.aspe-cincinnati.org/
Follow us on Twitter @ASPECincy38



https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Leadership_in_Energy_and_Environmental_Design
http://www.aspe-cincinnati.org/
https://twitter.com/aspecincy38

